South East Caithness Development Group
(SECDG)

Minutes of meeting

Dunbeath Community Centre
22nd August 2006
	Present:
	Apologies:

	Iain Gunn (Chair)
Eann Sinclair (CASE)

Archie MacNab (CC)

Niall Smith (CVG)
Stephen Fraser (FC)

Bill Fernie (HC)

Ronnie Macrae (HSCHT)

Paul Worthington (ROC)

Neil Buchanan

Gladys Lyon

Patty Niemann

Emma Sanderson

Margaret Irvine
Eric Larnach (IatE)

	Ian Hargrave (HC)

Carole Darmady
Andrew Gunn

Elizabeth Cameron
Sue Steven




Previous Minutes:
Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record
Proposed:  E Sanderson 
Seconded:  N Buchanan
Matters Arising:
Caithness and North Sutherland Socio-Economic Strategy
Iain Gunn read out the response sent to CASE on behalf of the development group.  All agreed the content of the response was good and hoped it may help our area in the future.

HSCHT – Ronnie Macrae

Ronnie gave the an update of the progress to date – Housing Surveys: completed, Housing Workshops: completed, Land Audits: completed.  Work continues on Housing condition in South East Caithness report.  He welcomed the list from Dunbeath Community Council of potential clients for affordable housing.  Lybster are also compiling a list.  Ronnie indicated it was up to the Community Councils to identify preferred sites from the land audits before the next Caithness Housing Forum on 7th September where he will present all the information.  There are currently 10 names on the HC waiting list and 1 on Pentland Housing waiting list.
Dunbeath area - Ronnie recommended 2 RHOG plots to start with, if high demand then more could be added.  Numbers for rented housing to be identified.

Ronnie to arrange meeting with Dunbeath Estate.

LDO thank Ronnie for the large amount of time he has allocated to this project, and for his efforts to date.

LDO gave his report.

Food for Thought – Douglas Henderson

Douglas waiting the outcome from the quotes for a poly tunnel in the Lybster area.

He is still working on crop ideas for an existing poly tunnel in the Latheron area.  

Email:  douglas@cvg.org.uk
Youth at Dunbeath and Lybster
Funding for a youth leader at Lybster has been agreed with HC for 5 hours per week for 40 weeks.  This post is to be advertised in the near future.
A meeting is to be arranged to see if there is interest in forming a youth club within Dunbeath.  A committee and youth leaders need to be identified.

Transport – Working Group:  Gladys Lyon, Eann Sinclair (CASE), Alison Gunn and LDO.  
The Day Care Centre Dunbeath are happy with the five seater vehicle, a small leak in the door has been identified by Gladys.  LDO to get more info.

Rapsons additional bus runs in the evenings are being used especially by the youth.
Tennis Court Dunbeath
All work has been completed.  The official opening took place on Monday 14th August.  Promotion article and photos in John O’Groat Journal(JOGJ), the Press & Journal papers, and on Caithness.org, IatE and JOGJ web sites.
Dunbeath Football Pitch Fence

All work has been completed.  
Dunbeath Playing Field

Dunbeath Community Council – preparing funding application to Awards for All for grass and hedge cutting equipment to maintain playing field areas.  Awaiting quotes from contractor.
Lybster Community Centre - Lybster Playgroup Premises / Youth Club
The committee are looking into the purchase of an ISO container. 

LDO has information on ISO containers.  Meeting to be arranged with chairperson.
Day Care Centre Dunbeath – 
See transport report above.
Footpaths – Andrew Gunn /Lybster Community Council 
Andrew confirmed the Lybster costal path clearing project had been successfully completed.
The Brethren Well project has been successfully completed by Andrew/LCC.
Mobile Sheep Dipper & Mobile Cattle Crush – 
Magnus Henderson is to arrange a meeting of local crofters, he confirmed he would be requiring support to progress this project in late 2006.   A project for training through Crofters Commission and the Crofting Community Development Scheme is to be progressed.
Lybster Outdoor Bowling Club – replacement heating system has been identified and installation is scheduled to start on 5th September 06.  Loft insulation requirements to be confirmed and materials to be ordered.  
Renewable energy - Jon Priddy provided information, now with committee, awaiting feedback.
Halls – Renewable Energy

Neil Buchanan indicated Dunbeath Community Centre are interested in renewable energy project.
Housing Survey – A housing survey was carried out by Highlands Small Communities Housing Trust (HSCHT).  
Di Alexander (HSCHT) gave his report highlighting a few key areas:
· Decline in numbers of children attending Dunbeath and Lybster Schools over the last 30 years.   

· Need for affordable housing.
· Decline in rented accommodation available.
· Large number of houses needing repair.
John McHardy Highland Council Housing Development Co-ordinator agreed there is a need predominantly for purchase of land and affordable housing.  A proposed action plan is as follows

1. Try to get a better handle on every house in the area by way of a drive by, to be conducted by HSCHT – Ronnie Macrae.  This will give an age profile and whether any work has been done.  Pre 1990 houses most likely to need investment.
2. Empties/vacants that can be brought back into use. Try to identify a true figure.  Do they have road access, roof, electricity etc.  To be carried out during July/August 06.
Housing survey:  Completed
Housing Workshops:  Completed
Land Audits:  Completed

Housing Condition Report:  Ongoing

Ronnie to contact Dunbeath Estate.
See HSCHT update above.

Renewable Energy - Steering Group - Iain Gunn, Andrew Gunn, Niall Smith, Neil Buchanan, Carole Darmady, James Georgeson, Eric Larnach.
Sandra Holmes indicated the existing land fund is finishing and that a fund “Investing in Communities” is to be launched shortly, once she has the details she will contact LDO to arrange a meeting.

Jon Priddy CEC has provided a map with possible grid connections.

We are awaiting a response from FC on a price for 40 hectares of land in the North West area of Golticlay Forest. 
Stephen Fraser conducted a drive and talk tour of Rumster Forest.  All that attended found it very useful and thanked Stephen for the information provided.
Jon Priddy conducted  preliminary site visits to Dunbeath Community Hall, Lybster Community Hall and Lybster Bowling Hall and has provided Renewable energy options for the halls.  The hall committees are to be contacted to see if interested in progressing any of the options.

Paul Worthington – Rumster Outdoor Centre – no update as next meeting is on 10th August.
AOCB
LDO reported he had been offered a place by the advisory group for the SCR Leadership Development Programme.  The meeting unanimously supported the LDO to accept the offer.
Runster Outdoor Centre

Paul informed the group that they are planning an awareness day – Halloween Event in the forest at the end of October.
Northland Glass – Education Resource Centre and Gallery
Iain report that funding of £108,000 from Scottish Arts Council to Establish Northlands Creative Glass Educational Resource Centre and Gallery at Quatre Bras in Lybster has been approved.  
CASE has approved funding of £8,300

CED has approved funding of £8,000
The contract has been awarded and work is due to begin later this year.

Lybster Football Pitch Refurbishment

This project is to be progressed through the development group and added to the development plan.
Caithness Archaeology Trust (CAT)

Emma distributed the Scottish Archaeology Monthly and Doors Open Day brochures.
Archery in Lybster

Open Day 9th September – have a go – free of charge.

Contact Emma Sanderson for more details.

Community and Belonging, Lybster Area – Kimberley Masson
Kim is an Anthropologist doing research for the University of Edinburgh.  The project explores how an idea of 'community' and 'belonging' is created in Caithness, a region which is often overlooked in studies of Scotland.  Kim said “I'm hoping to chat to people informally about their life stories, experiences of Caithness life, and ideas about its heritage”.  “The research is currently based in Lybster”.  Kim will be available up to December 06.
Kim is still looking for stories 

If you, or someone you know has a story, Kim is based at Averon House, Russell Street, Lybster and can be contacted by telephone: (home) 01593 721868 (mobile) 07800944761 or email: kimberleymasson@yahoo.co.uk
Local Development Plan 

It was agreed to progress projects wherever possible.  We may need to prioritise projects at a later date.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday 24th October 2006
7.30pm
Lybster Community Centre
Eric Larnach       
Tel: 01593731455
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